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March 2024

March 7, 8, 9  High School Musical, Wizard of Oz
March 11      Board of Education Meeting, 6:00 PM, Oakwood Board Room
March 13 , 14   Half Day, Young Five - 12th Grade, Parent Teacher Conferences
March 15     No School, Young Five - 12th Grade
March 19     Elementary Fine Arts Fair, 6:00 PM - 7:30 PM, Evergreen Elementary
March 25    Oakwood Fine Arts Fair, 5:30 PM - 8:00 PM, Ceglarek Fine Arts Center
March 25    Board of Education Work Session, 6:00 PM, Oakwood Board Room
March 29 - April 5    No School, Young Five - 12th Grade, Spring Break

The Allendale High School Choir
presents their spring musical, The
Wizard of Oz! This production is
the work of nearly 80 cast
members, of various ages, and will
be one you do not want to miss!
Our talented cast and crew
continue to work to prepare for this
production. Thank you for your
support of the spring musical! See
you there March 7-9! 

Link to purchase tickets:
https://allendalefinearts.ludus.co
m/index.php?sections=events

Thank you Allendale!
The ballot proposal for a four-year renewal of the Non-Homestead Millage passed 70%-30%. The
Non-Homestead Millage is a special levy on industrial, commercial, some agricultural property
and “second homes.” Without the support of voters, the district would have lost a critical
revenue stream that we are required by law to collect. Allendale Public Schools is very fortunate
to have such tremendous support and we look forward to continuing our commitment to
excellent education. Allendale Public Schools would like to extend a special “thank you” to those
who will provide the revenue from this millage renewal. It is with your support that we are able to
continue providing outstanding educational opportunities for students in the Allendale
community. Of course, the best way for all of us to say “thank you” is to support our local
businesses and industries whenever possible. Shop local!

https://allendalefinearts.ludus.com/index.php?sections=events
https://allendalefinearts.ludus.com/index.php?sections=events


Congratulations to AHS Choir students Alex
Mansuy and Connor Liles for performing at
MSVMA's State Honors Choir on January 27th at
Devos Hall.

High School Happenings

Congratulations to Maddox Lewis on an
outstanding performance in the 2024
MSBOA All-State Orchestra for the second
year in a row!



Congratulations to AHS Choirs on a successful day at MSVMA District 10 Solo and
Ensemble on February 3rd! 11 soloists and small groups performed, as well as
Allendale High School's Chamber Choir and Select Women's Ensemble.
Congratulations to all! 

High School Happenings continued



Huge congratulations to our college athlete commits that will be signing their 
National Letter of Intent. 

High School Happenings continued

Another great season for our wrestlers! These athletes have worked so hard, and came
together to win districts, yet again. This team has demonstrated teamwork and Falcon
P.R.I.D.E. through their hard work and dedication to each other and our school. Great job to
each of our athletes and coaches involved with Allendale Wrestling!  



On January 29th, Allendale Boys and Girls Basketball teams played Spring Lake, with a
common goal of fighting cancer! A local Allendale family is in the middle of this battle. The
game was played in their honor and for their benefit. This was a great example of our
athletes coming together with community members to show their Falcon P.R.I.D.E.!

High School Happenings continued

Blood Drive:
Goal: 24
Number of Donors: 37
Successful Donations: 25 whole blood, 2 double reds = 29 successful units!
First Time Donors: 

Noah Brose
Kyle Foote
Angela Green
Hannah Post

Congratulations to our milestone achievers:
Joan Byers, 4 gallons!
Angela Headley, 3 gallons!
Tracie Sult, 3 gallons!

Lives saved in our community: 79!!
 A note from the coordinator of the blood drive at AHS:
Thank you doesn’t even begin to cover it you guys. That is 29 pints that will go on to save
nearly 79 patient lives in the days and weeks to come! Our patients will have blood on the
shelves because of you and our students – a time when these units were desperately needed
with the winter storms that affected our collections last month. Thank you, to you and our
Allendale students, for pushing so hard to make these drives so successful.



Student leader at AHS, Liam Reynolds:
Senator Mark Huizinga hosted Allendale High
School senior Liam Reynolds.  Liam is our
senior class president, and his time in this
role has been marked by commitment to the
betterment of his school and community. His
leadership is characterized by a genuine
passion for creating a positive environment
for all students. We are proud of all Liam has
done here at AHS, and can’t wait to see the
amazing things he will do in the future!  

High School Happenings continued

Olivia Sapayan's (Grade 11) photo titled "In the
Middle" (below) was awarded a Gold Key in the
regional Scholastic Art Awards! Our region is
very large and extremely competitive and
Olivia's photo was the only piece selected from
Allendale High School.
This is the highest regional award and it will
automatically be sent to the National
Competition in New York City.
There will be an awards ceremony to honor
Oliva and the other winners on Sunday, March
24th at 1:00 p.m. at Van Singel Fine Art Center.

Allendale High School hosted over 50 schools (both middle schools and high schools)
competing at our annual Allendale Science Olympiad Invitational, on Saturday February 24th.
Allendale had two high school teams and one middle school team compete.
The teams are now preparing to compete at regionals in March, in hopes of securing a spot to
compete at the state level in April. 

https://www.vsfac.com/


High School Happenings continued

Sophomores from Allendale High School were given the opportunity to tour the Careerline
Tech Center (CTC) in January. This gave them an opportunity to see inside classrooms of the
various programs CTC offers, along with speaking with staff and students about the programs.
CTC provides a wide range of opportunities for our students, and we are proud to partner
them for the betterment of our Allendale students.

March 4-8, AHS has a fun-filled week entitled, "Beat the
Blahs". This is a week of fun, spirit day challenges, and
special prizes for staff and students. The goal is to  bring
mental health awareness to everyone in our building
and community. Winters can get long and dreary, and
we want to take a few days to bring some sunshine to
our staff and students!  Beat the Blahs week is capped
off with a Power Buff Volleyball game between Junior
and Senior boys, as well as a volleyball match between
staff and students! What a great week to boost staff
and student morale as we press on to spring sunshine!



High School Happenings continued



Oakwood Happenings

Homecoming … of a Different Sorts!
What a special time Miss Kulikamp's class was able to be a part of! Kennedy, a 5th Grade
student, her dad, returned from a 10-month deployment in the Middle East. A HUGE thank you to
Staff Sergeant Joseph Bourdon, United States Army (National Guard), Alpha Battery 1-182nd FAR,
for his service to our country. Despite all the tears (by many others besides the family), it was a
HAPPY reunion for Kennedy and her family! It's also a great reminder ... to always be kind to
others as you may not know what they are going through. Thank you to all our military families -
for the sacrifices you ALL make.

Your Design Thinking in Action
Fifth grade teachers, Mrs. Lema and Miss Haveman, recently participated in a Design Thinking
and PBL (Project-Based Learning) training with the Ottawa Area Intermediate School District.
They were able to use their newly learned skills with a small group of students in an after-school
program. The students were challenged with how to improve usage of the National Parks in
Michigan. The students worked through the Design Thinking process to create some really cool
solutions to the driving question. Students then presented their solutions to a group of parents,
Oakwood staff and our Superintendent, Dr. Cooper. We are looking forward to Mrs. Lema and
Miss Haveman using more of their Design Thinking skills in the classroom and at Oakwood. 



Evergreen Elementary Happenings
Evergreen 3rd grade students have been conducting "digs" in their classrooms to better
understand cast, trace and whole-body fossils.



Evergreen Elementary Happenings continued

Evergreen 1st graders presented Music Informances for family and friends in February.
Students used singing, movement, listening and instruments to demonstrate how they
learn about music!  























Special Education

Bill Patteuw
Social Worker

Mr. Patteuw has been with APS 21 years.
Mr. Bill is an excellent colleague and school social worker. He is always willing to
support students and teachers/staff in need. Mr. Bill has a calm demeanor and
students respect him and enjoy working with him. He is knowledgeable and
experienced in creating and providing supports for students or staff to
implement with students. Mr. Bill is also excellent with parents. He ensures they
are involved and supported during meetings (IEP's, Positive Behavior Support
meetings, etc..) The Evergreen staff have a lot of respect for Mr. Bill due to his
willingness to assist and support. He is also a great communicator to
administration which is greatly appreciated. Thank you Mr. Bill for all you do!
In his free time, Mr. Bill enjoys spending time with friends and family exploring
the lakeshores and waters of Lake Michigan, watching sports (GO BLUE!) and
fishing/outdoor activities. He has three children who have attended APS since
preschool. Mr. Bill's daughter Ana is currently a senior and youngest son Aiden is
a sophomore. His oldest son Wilson graduated with the class of 2021. Go
Falcons!



Special Education

Allison Whiteside
Middle School Special Education Resource Teacher

Mrs. Whiteside has been with APS for 3 years.
Mrs. Whiteside is a hard worker and very dedicated to supporting staff and
students at Allendale Middle School. She creates excellent connections with
students and is always upbeat and positive when working with students. Her
dedication to student success has led to many accomplishments by the
students she works with. Mrs. Whiteside is also driven and works hard to support
her coworkers and the initiatives of the special education department. She is an
asset to Allendale Public Schools and our special education team.
Mrs. Whiteside enjoys teaching special education at Allendale Middle School
because of the impactful relationships she has with her students and their
families. Middle school can often be one of the most challenging years in a
student's academic career; she loves seeing the amount of confidence and
ownership gained in student learning during this time. She is grateful to not only
teach them, but also learn from them everyday! Outside of school, she enjoys
biking, hiking, spending time with her husband (Matt), and volunteering at St.
Luke's University Parish. Often on the weekends, she and her husband work
security for his company at concerts in downtown Grand Rapids. 



Special Education

Amanda Locmelis-Jackson (left), Sam Bartley (middle), Jess Otten
(right)

Paraprofessionals for the ASD program at Evergreen
Ms. Locmelis-Jackson has been with APS 3 years. Ms. Bartley has
been with APS 2 years. Ms. Otten has been with APS 2 years.
Ms. Locmelis-Jackson, Ms. Bartley and Ms. Otten work very hard in
their classroom. They are always on the go, supporting students and
the other staff working in the classroom. They all are calm, patient,
and caring with the students. Their dedication to the students and
meeting students needs so they can maximize their potential is
awesome to see. Their is never a dull moment in their classroom
and Ms. Locmelis-Jackson, Ms. Bartley and Ms. Otten remain positive
while going above and beyond for the students on a daily basis.  
Ms. Locmelis-Jackson participates in family Scouting with Cub
Scouts pack 3032. Their favorite part is camping! 
Ms. Bartley’s favorite season is Summer, she loves being out in the
sun and having beach days with her family. One of her favorite
places to visit is Mackinac Island.
Ms. Otten enjoys walking trails when she is able. She also enjoy
going to the gym with her son throughout the week. 



Allendale Early Childhood Center

Jenna Masselink
Kindergarten Teacher

Mrs. Masselink has been with APS 17 years.
Mrs. Masselink is a veteran teacher who gives her all to
her students on a daily basis. Mrs. Masselink is a leader
in the Kidnergarten hallway, as she serves as our co-
grade level chair, and has also served on building
teams to help improve the way things are done around
the AECC. Mrs. Masselink goes above and beyond to
build relationships with her students and families. She
will often have previous students come back to her
classroom to visit her. We are blessed to have Mrs.
Masselink as a part of our Kindergarten team, and also
the AECC!



Allendale Early Childhood Center

Amy Rice
Instructional Aide

Mrs. Rice has been with APS 2 years.
Mrs. Rice is a dedicated member of the AECC team. She
shows up on a daily basis ready to give her all to the
students that she works with. Mrs. Rice does a great job
getting to know all of the students that she works with
inside all of the Kindergarten classrooms. Mrs. Rice is
willing to do whatever she is asked, and is a valued,
hard-working member of the AECC that we are blessed
to have inside the building!



Evergreen Elementary

Lisa Gross
Good Time Friends Director

Mrs. Gross has been with APS for 5 years.
Mrs. Gross  plays a crucial part in ensuring the well-
being, safety, and development of Y5-5th grade
students in their before-school and after-school care.
She serves as a positive role model for all of the students
and a positive leader for her staff. Mrs. Gross
demonstrates resilience on a daily basis and is able to
quickly adjust to changes and finding solutions to
problems while maintaining a positive attitude. Thank
you Mrs. Gross!
Mrs. Gross enjoys spending time with her family and
playing games and cards. She also enjoys relaxing with
a book on her weekends. 



Oakwood Intermediate

Sarah Lema
5th Grade Teacher

Mrs. Lema has been with APS for 24 years.
Mrs. Lema is a master teacher who is always willing to support her students and
her team in any way she can. She loves to read and engages students in
conversations and activities that involve exploring new genres and new books.
She is always willing to learn new and different ways of sharing the content. She
is currently participating in additional reading training and PBL and Design
Thinking training as well. Mrs. Lema is soft-spoken, but is a mighty part of the
Oakwood team. 
Mrs. Lema and her husband, Julius, have two kids, Sabella (16 years old) and
Quintin (13 years old). They lived in Tanzania and Mrs. Lema taught at an
International school with families from all over the world. They were definitely bit
with the travel bug! While they lived there they were able to explore places within
Tanzania such as the Serengeti and the island of Zanzibar. They also ventured to
Kenya, South Africa, and Namibia. They are excited to be able to check off
northern Africa from their bucket list soon as they will be going to Morocco for
Spring Break this year. Due to their love of traveling and how much they enjoy
sharing the beauty of Tanzania with others, they are part owners of a safari
company called Northland Tanzania Safaris. 



Allendale Middle School

Adam Wurst
Choir Teacher

Mr. Wurst has been with APS for 15 years.
"Mr. Wurst is the best!" These are common words spoken in the middle
school. Mr. Wurst is our dynamic Choir teacher. He sees, by far, more
students each day than any other teacher in the district. His classroom is
often bursting at the seams to the point where students have to be turned
away because there simply isn't enough room. How does this happen?
Care about kids and Mr. Wurst understands that. He has very high
expectations for all of his students regardless of ability. Students want to
meet those expectations simply because they don't want to disappoint
him. The thought of singing in front of 50 of your peers would normally
send a middle schooler into a panic attack. Not in Mr. Wurst's class! He
creates an environment that is welcoming for all students and accepting
of differences and mistakes. By the way, he's had loads of students qualify
for State and National Honors Choir. He brings students to nursing homes
to brighten their day. He creates scholarships for students interested in
continuing their passion at Interlochen School of Music. He picks songs and
choreography that makes choir concerts very entertaining. More
importantly, he cares about his kids and wants to see them all succeed in
areas they enjoy. Congratulations, Mr. Wurst, for this well deserved honor! 



Allendale Middle School

Vincent Frank
Middle School Choir Accompanist

Mr. Frank is in his first year will APS.
Mr. Frank joined the Middle School this year and works
as an accompanist with our choirs. Mr. Frank brings a lot
of experience as a piano player and singer! Although
music takes up a large part of his time, Mr. Frank enjoys
reading, spending time outdoors, and sharing time with
friends. Mr. Frank also works with students of all ages
teaching piano and voice lessons in downtown Grand
Rapids in the Vincent Frank Music Studio. Our middle
school choirs are so fortunate to welcome Mr. Frank to
our singing community and we are especially grateful
for his talent, patience, and kindness!



Allendale High School

Stephanie Torp
Special Education Teacher

Mrs. Torp has been with APS 11 years.
Mrs. Torp is involved in many things here at AHS. She is the class of 2024
advisor, department chair of the special ED department and runs the CBVI
Program. When not juggling the many hats that come with her day to day
life, she helps out with the softball program, schedules events for our LINKS
and is a member of the transition team as well as a mom to 3 Allendale
students. Mrs. Torp has dedicated everything to the students here at AHS.
She has helped her students get jobs in the community to help them gain
in-person experience at local places like Culvers and Peppinos. Mrs. Torp
has taken students to many places in the community and encouraged
and challenged them to try things for the first time like how to order food.
She makes sure students have the proper attire for school dances and
graduation ceremonies. She has made appointments for students to get
their hair done for special occasions and has chaperoned numerous
times for school events. 
Mrs. Torp is often seen in the stands at band and choir events and never
turns down an opportunity to cheer on the Falcons at various sporting
events. She is a teacher, mentor, mother figure, shoulder to cry on and the
biggest advocate for our students.



Allendale High School

Heather Lake
Front Desk High School Secretary and Middle School Track Coach

Ms. Lake has been with APS since 2021.
Ms. Lake is the kind of person who always brings a smile and
at the same time can put a smile on everyone else's face. In
her front desk secretary role at the High School she has
formed relationships with students that truly have a positive
influence on their lives. For many students, she is the brightest
part of their day! She continually goes the extra mile to help
staff, families, and students. Between managing attendance,
greeting and helping guests, to helping with student concerns,
we can always count on Ms. Lake to be a calm presence and
a person who helps get the job done well. We appreciate her
kindness, hard work, and teamwork! 
Ms. Lake is also our Allendale Middle School girls track coach.
In her spare time, she loves to take walks and runs with her
dog, workout at CrossFit Allendale, and spend time with her
family and friends. 


